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CAMBUSLANG COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Minutes of Meeting of Tuesday 19th May 2015
Venue: Cambuslang Institute
Present

J Taylor
    Chairman



In Attendance
D Thomson  Vice Chairman


PC McNair (Police Scotland)
H B Allan     Secretary



PC Duncan (Police Scotland)

J Bachtler     Treasurer



I McKenzie
M Gurling




D Stark
D MacDonald




E A Allan (Minute Secretary)

H Allison

R Allison









Welcome

The Chairman welcomed Members, Representatives of Police Scotland, and others attending to the Meeting.

Apologies

S Smith, I Frame, B Hartel, Cllr W Brogan, Cllr P Clearie, Cllr R Clearie, Cllr R Tullett, Cllr C McColl, J Kelly MSP, K Smith (“Reformer”)

Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the Meeting of 21st April were read.
Corrections

The Room Hire figure in the Treasurer's Report should have been for January 2014 - March 2015.
Matters Arising

Mark Henderson - Mr Thomson said the plaque to be placed in the War Memorial section of the church with Mark Henderson's name on it has now been given to the church.  There will be a service of dedication in the church on 14th June at 10.30.  The Chairman thanked Mr Thomson for his update and for his work in regard to this matter.

Website - Mr Bachtler said the "Reformer" gave coverage to the launch of the website.  As of yesterday the number of page views has increased to 2,000 and users increased to 800.  It has attracted worldwide interest.  Mr Bachtler has received an email from New Jersey from a descendant of the Flanagan family who lived in Cambuslang in the 1920s.  Mr Thomson said All About Cambuslang mentioned the website and Facebook page.
Bins on Main Street - Cllr Tullett had forwarded an email to the Minute Secretary and asked that the Meeting be advised that an Environmental Health Officer was coming to Main Street on Thursday to have a look at the situation.  Mr Taylor said it might be possible to use three or four parking spaces and put bins on the street.  Mr MacDonald said there is space on the footpath currently going to waste.  The parking spaces currently available are all needed and if any of these were taken away, you might as well shut the shops down.  Mrs Allison said there is an issue with the bins.  They are not being emptied on a regular basis.  Mr Bachtler said if there are 15-18 bins sitting on Main Street, that is not a favourable reflection on how Cambuslang appears.  Many of the shops have rear entrances or rear delivery areas.  Mr McKenzie said the shops will have different contracts for different kinds of waste and there will be collection of different waste on different days.  Mr McKenzie said he is willing to approach every business to do an appraisal and see what can be achieved to improve the situation.  Mr Bachtler wondered if Cllr Tullett could check on the legality of keeping bins on Main Street.

The Minutes were approved by Mr Bachtler and seconded by Mr Thomson.
Police Report
See Appendix 1.
Questions to Police Representatives

The Chairman thanked the Police representatives for their report and opened the Meeting to questions.

Mr McKenzie asked if the thefts of lead had been as a result of certain types of building being targeted.  PC McNair said St Cuthbert's Church and the Baptist Church had been among properties concerned.  There has been no targeting of residential property.

Mrs Allison said the underpass has been vandalised again.  It has been spray painted from one end to the other.
There being no further questions to the Police representatives, the Chairman thanked them for their attendance and the Police representatives left the Meeting.
Chairman’s Correspondence
There was no Chairman’s Correspondence.
Secretary’s Report
There was no correspondence in relation to planning matters.

The Secretary said he was sorry no elected representatives were present at the Meeting.  Mr Bachtler said he was also concerned about the low level of representation.  Members hoped this would improve for future Meetings.
Treasurer’s Report

April balance


   £895.90
Balance today

               £799.10
Expenditure since last month has been a contribution from the Community Council towards the cost of the plaque for Mark Henderson.

Annual statement of accounts has been prepared for submission to South Lanarkshire Council but needs to be signed off.

The Treasurer asked for approval of a Resolution to add the Chairman to the list of signatories.  This was proposed by the Treasurer and seconded by Mr Thomson.

A press release has been prepared with a report and this has been sent to the "Reformer" in relation to the Morriston Park Fund now that all money has been distributed from this Fund.  This information is also on the Community Council website.  A letter of thanks to the University of Strathclyde has been prepared for the Chairman to sign.

Bike Project

Mr Bachtler circulated a report.  The Dr Bike service is being restarted for the summer.  The Clyde Walkway and Cycle Path - Cambuslang Bridge to Dalmarnock Bridge feasibility study is now virtually complete.  The proposed Closed Road Cycle Track at Bogleshole Road is being taken forward by a project group.  The Westburn Link is being taken forward.  Mr Frame is helping with an approach to Scottish Power to discuss potential support and possible funding for the alternative route which runs past the Scottish Power substation at Westburn.

Mr McKenzie said he works with Skills Development Scotland.  He is a chartered surveyor and would be happy to assist in any way he can from a property acquisition point of view.  He has already declared his interest in this to his employer.  Mr Stark, who was in attendance at the Meeting, said he runs jogging groups and they may also get benefit from some of the routes being proposed.

Cambuslang Green Network

There is a proposal to link the parks with the Clyde through some routes.  This is meant to be a community bottom-up based approach.  All local schools have been written to and a meeting has been held at Trinity High School.  Meetings are lined up with Calderwood and Cairns.  The schools are keen to put this into their curriculum.  It is proposed that interviews might be held with people asking about how they perceive the environment.  The responses from the schools have been encouraging.

Summerfest Stall

Mr Bachtler said it is proposed that Cambuslang Community Council have a stall at Summerfest.  A stall has provisionally been booked.  Posters and information leaflets will be available about the different projects running at present.  It is intended to offer teas and coffees.  Summerfest is scheduled for 20th June.  Mr Bachtler asked for the approval of the Meeting for this to go ahead.  Anticipated costs are £12 for hire of stall, £30 for a banner and £20 for printing posters and leaflets.  This was unanimously approved by Members.  Mr Thomson said he would put this information onto the Facebook page.
The Chairman thanked Mr Bachtler for his update and the work being done on the various projects and initiatives.
Cambuslang Golf Club

The Chairman invited Mr Stark to address the Meeting.  Mr Stark said he had come along to the Meeting to raise concern about the possibility of Cambuslang Golf Club being sold for private housing.  This would be the loss of a valuable resource and green area.  Mr Bachtler said the proposal for a possible housing development in this area was not in any local development plan.  Mr Stark said it would be a tragedy if the history of the Golf Club was lost to the area.  Following discussion, the Chairman said that if it became apparent that the development was going to go ahead, the Community Council could write to South Lanarkshire Council objecting on the grounds that it is in a green belt area and this area being used for housing is not in the local plan.  Mr Bachtler said Cambuslang has the lowest proportion of green space in the whole of South Lanarkshire.

The Chairman thanked Mr Stark for raising his concerns about this matter.
Any Other Business

Mrs Allison said the Tenants Association has been included on a shortlist to be the best Tenants and Residents Association in Scotland.

She also said there will be an open day at their garden on 4th June at 12 noon.

Closure of Meeting

There being no other business, the Chairman closed the Meeting, thanking all present for their attendance, wishing them an enjoyable summer break and reminding Members that the next Meeting will be held on Tuesday 15th September 2015 at the now regular venue of Cambuslang Institute, Greenlees Road, Cambuslang at 7.30 pm.
APPENDIX ONE

Police Report Given to Cambuslang Community Council on 19th May 2015
PCs McNair and Duncan presented the Police Report to the Meeting. 
There have been 60 crime reports, including two assaults, six incidents of vandalism, one motor vehicle theft, one robbery, and ten thefts.  There have been a number of incidences of thefts of lead in the past few weeks.  There were three instances of housebreaking and seven reports of small quantities of drugs, ten issues of minor disorder and one incident of a dangerous dog.

The police are asking people to continue to be vigilant in locking cars and houses and not to leave keys visible.

